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Principal’s Report 

It has been a busy week of 

setting ourselves up for a suc-

cessful year with decisions made 

about our School Council, Stu-

dent Leaders and Junior School 

Council.  

We have a great team in place 

and  I am excited to work closely 

with them.  

 
SCHOOL CAPTAINS 

I cannot wait to be working with 

this great group of Grade 6 lead-

ers. After having listened to 

many really impressive speech-

es, the staff had the very diffi-

cult task of choosing our team 

for this year.  

We were so proud of all of our 

Grade 6 students who delivered 

their speeches about how they 

DIARY DATES 

Term 1 

Wednesday 23rd February 

Prep testing 

Friday 25th February 

District swimming 

Tuesday 1st March 

Division Swimming 

Wednesday 2nd March 

Prep testing 

Monday 7th March 

School Council meeting 

Friday 11th March 

Pupil Free Day 

Monday 14th March 

Labour Day Holiday 

Thursday 17th March 

Grade 6 Leadership day 

Friday 18th March 

Colour Fun Run 

Monday 21st March 

Harmony Day 

 

 

 

 

could help us to continually improve 

PHPS. 

After much consideration we are re-

ally pleased to announce our Grade 

6 leaders as: 

Joel Tomming and Violet Lockwood 

—Captains 

Lola Willins and Harrison Cahir —

Vice Captains 

Charlotte Friede and Archie Fergu-

son McLellan—Junior School Coun-

cil. 

JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL 

That brings us to our Junior School 

Council who have just been elected 

this week. Our process for electing 

JSC representatives changed a cou-

ple of years ago as a result of feed-

back from our students.  

All of our students from Grade 2-5 

were given the opportunity to write 

a speech which was then anony-

mously read out by the teachers. 

Grades then voted for two reps from 

each grade.  

Friday 18th February, 2022 

Term 1:  Week  3 
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standing of how we can best pro-

vide a really successful and happy 

school year for your student. 

NEWSLETTERS 

Every second Friday afternoon a 

school newsletter will be posted 

on our Xuno  app.  There is often 

important dates and information 

that parents need to be aware of, 

as well as achievements and gen-

eral information of how our PHPS 

students are keeping busy during 

their week.  

If you would like a hard copy to 

be sent home, please notify the 

office. 

TISSUES 

We are very low on tissues in the 

classrooms and would really ap-

preciate it if families could please 

add it to their shopping list and 

bring along a box, thankyou. 

SOME MESSAGES FROM MRS JENES 

District Swimming – Friday 25 

February   ♀️ 

Swimming notes are now due for 

the district swimming competi-

tion on Friday 25 February. If you 

can help with travel please see 

Mr Hurst. We are still short on 

drivers. 

Running Club   ♀️  ♂️ 

We are off and running (pun in-

tended!!!). Running club is every 

Thursday morning from 8:45. It 

is an optional event from grades 

2-6. If your child/children are in-

terested they need to meet Mrs 

Jenes outside the Italian Room. 

We are really looking forward to 

hearing of the great ideas that 

our JSC will be coming up with. 

Our JSC reps for 2022 are: 

Grade 2—Archie King and Ayvah 

Elkhishin 

Grade 3—Omar Elkhishin and 

Rebecca Whitworth 

Grade 4—Angus Hay and Bella 

Ferguson-McLellan 

Grade 5—Jasper Tregenza and 

Lilly Addicoat.   

SCHOOL COUNCIL  2022 

Speaking of making PHPS a better 

place, we have now formed our 

School Council for 2022. Our first 

meeting will be held on Monday 

the 7th March where one of the 

items of business will be to assign 

sub-committee members and 

roles.  

Our School Councillors for 2022 

are: 

David Shaw,  Emma Bennett, 

Marc Lemire  Aaron Cody , Sam 

Headberry, Alison Tovey, Beth 

Borthwick, Margaret Bozik and 

Deanne Cahir. This group of par-

ents represents families from 

Prep through to Grade Six which 

is ideal.  

Our staff representatives on 

School Council for 2022 are: 

Anne Howard, Stephanie Brind-

ley, Justine Puls-Welsh and my-

self.  

Thankyou so much to everyone 

for putting their hands up to help 

drive the direction of our school.  

COLOUR RUN 

Yay! We are organising a fun 

(fundraising) event which we 

think might actually go ahead!! 

Our fundraising team have been 

trying for over a year to organise 

a colour fun run and now we 

have a date.  

Our colour fun run is scheduled 

for Friday March 18th. Infor-

mation has either come home 

yesterday or will be coming 

home today in student’s bags. 

This is a delightfully, colourful, 

messy activity. It is strongly rec-

ommended that students wear a 

white t-shirt for maximum im-

pact, but an old one or one that 

they are not precious about as it 

may never be white again! 

All of the classes have watched a 

short video today in class which 

explains the event and will no 

doubt build excitement. 

This is a fundraising opportunity 

for our school. We would like our 

Junior School Council to have 

some input into the project we 

would like to fundraise for. Now 

that we have elected our 2022 

JSC, we will have a meeting and 

add this to the agenda and let 

you know. 

PARENT TEACHER MEETINGS 

Thankyou to everyone for partici-

pating in the parent teacher 

meetings held last week. These 

meetings are really important in 

not only building a relationship 

with your child’s teacher, but al-

so getting a good mutual under-
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After the students have completed 50 laps and 50 

more from then on, they will receive a certificate at 

assembly. I am very pleased, that our school com-

munity, have been mindful of each other, while run-

ning club is on. Everyone is making sure we are all 

keeping ourselves safe. 

Thank you, Mrs Natika Jenes 

 

COVID UPDATE 

Please refer to the app notification sent this morn-

ing for more detailed information. 

Rapid Antigen Tests 

By now all families will have received their second 

box of RAT’s  for use over this fortnight. If you have 

not been at school this week, when they were dis-

tributed we have put your box aside with your 

child’s name on it.  

I have just come out of a briefing today where it was 

confirmed that due to the efficacy of this program, 

it will be continuing. Our system of distributing the 

boxes will remain the same with a box handed to 

each student at the end of the day and a notifica-

tion sent via the app alerting parents to this. If your 

child is absent when they are handed out, a box will 

be set aside for them.  

QR Codes 

In line with other announcements made yesterday, 

we will no longer be requiring people to QR code in 

if they enter the school buildings. This change will 

take place as of Monday.  

Masks 

It has been announced that there will be no change 

to the rules around mask wearing  in a school 

setting.  

We are finding that quite a few students are coming 

to the office in the morning to collect a mask.  

We have a small amount of disposable masks which 

are intended to be replacements if a child breaks 

theirs. Please be sure to send your child along to 

school with a mask in the morning. Thanks 

THANKYOU 

A  huge thankyou to Emmett’s mum, Amy for an 

incredibly generous donation of brand new, fabu-

lous books and some great activities and puzzles. 

Amy owns Pickwick and Sprout—our local, gor-

geous shop stocking ethically sourced toys, acces-

sories and books. Go and check out the new shop 

in Diamond Creek. Thanks Amy — you should 

have seen the looks on the faces of the teachers! 

All books have been absorbed very quickly into 

the classroom libraries. 

HAVE YOU LOST A PHONE? 

We have a phone which has been in the office 

since last year which we believe must have been 

handed in by a student as per our mobile phone 

policy.  

If you think it may be yours, come on into the 

office and we’ll see if it’s yours.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Elsie March 

Huw Whitworth 

Angus George 

Layla McAuliffe 

Autumn Thompson 

Ayvah Elkhishin 
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WHAT’S HAPPENING IN THE CLASSROOMS? 

Each newsletter, we will be including a run down of what is being covered in the classrooms. We know 

that at the end of the day, it is not unusual to have these sort of conversations: 

“Did you have a good day?” 

“Yep” 

“What did you do at school today?” 

“Not much” 

This is often after a day jam packed full of learning.  

Having a sense of what the students are working on can also help you to support this learning at home 

and spark some more insightful conversations.  

We will also be profiling one or two classes in each edition. Last edition was our Grade 5’s. This edition 

we have news from our Grade 3’s and Grade 3’s.    Please click on this link for the below document.  

file:///U:/PANTON HILL PS/NEWSLETTERS/what's happening in the grades.docx
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KIDS HELP-LINE GRADE 6 
 

On the 8th of February 2022, for cyber-safety day, Brooke from Kids Help Line paid an online visit to the 

grade 6 classroom. We talked about cyberbullying. The talk was all about feeling safe online and how to 

deal with the event of being cyberbullied. The main strategy on how to deal with it was the four S’s: Stay 

Calm, Screenshot, Shut Down, and Seek Support. We also did a bunch of fun games like 2 truths and 1 lie. 

One cool thing that we learnt about Brooke was that she was in Canada for most of year 8! While she was 

there, she even picked up a funny Canadian accent. Everyone was so blown away by how funny it was. In 

addition, she showed us a website that you can go to for help if the bullying gets too much. It is called E-

Safety. We also did a leadership session the week before with Brooke. It was about preparing us to be a 

good leader and role-model at school. It was very enjoyable and informative, Brooke showed us some 

videos about how to be a good leader and how to build confidence.                   

        Archie, Harrison, Alice & Lola 
 

In Grade 3 
This week we have been focusing on the unit Emotional Literacy from our school wide Respectful Rela-

tionships initiative. We have engaged in discussions and work on different emotions we can feel, what 

causes these emotions and how we can learn to regulate the uncomfortable emotions.  

We have begun our unit on Data collection and representation. Our grade 3 students have started inves-

tigating different ways we can display our data through graphs. This week we have revisited how to use a 

Tally Graph and a Bar Graph. Students needed to choose a topic to collect data on. This included data 

such as; animals, foods and colours.  

We have been having a lot of discussions and completing research about the Australian Government. Our 

grade 3s have learnt concepts such as; The Three Levels of Government, what ‘Democracy’ and 

‘Referendum’ means as well as how Preferential Voting works.   
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